
 
SURFSIDE QUILTERS GUILD GENERAL MEETING MINUTES 

 

September 8, 2020 
 

Via Zoom Video Conference 
 

Called to Order at 10:00 a.m. by Mary Arter, President. 
 
Mary welcomed members and guests to the Zoom meeting from the Breakout Rooms 
where small groups met beforehand. She welcomed new member, Sylvia Pixley, who 
is Donna Cox’s mother. 
 

There were 87 people attending the video conference. Mary wished a Happy Birthday 
to the 16 members with September birthdays.  
 
The next board meeting will be held via Zoom on September 15 at 10:00 a.m. Guests 
are welcome. Let Mary know if you would like to participate and she will send you the 
Zoom information. 
 
ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 

Sunshine and Shadows:  Mary reported Katy Lillie was undergoing a surgical 
procedure. The guild has been notified of the March passing of Carol Mayer. 
 
COMMITTEE REPORTS 
 

BLOCK OF THE MONTH: Janis Toman showed block #6 named “Chubby Tulip.”  
 

PHILANTHROPY: Linda Chiu reported there are many quilts waiting for binding. After 
a fabric donation more kits were made and are available. Call Linda or Nancy Pestal 
or pick up a kit from Mary’s front porch. 
 

WORKSHOPS: Deanna Garcia – Nothing to report. Mary and Vivien Hawker are 
searching for Zoom workshop possibilities. 
 

PHD: Sheri Hill – The group will meet on September 25 in Cathy Opila’s garden. They 
will be working on #7 and there will be one more meeting in October. 
 

PROGRAM:  Vivien Hawker introduced our speaker for today, HollyAnne Knight.  
She gave an interesting presentation on Free Motion Quilting. 
 
SHOW AND TELL: Mary presented slides as each maker described her quilt.  
Nancy Ota was the winner of the fat quarter drawing presented by Judy Nunn. 
 
DOOR PRIZE:  Mary announced Pat Finnerty was the winner of the door prize Fairy 
Frost Crayon Box charm pack. 
 



Mary Arter ended the meeting with thanks to our speaker, HollyAnne Knight. She 
thanked guests and members who attended the meeting today. The October 13 
general meeting will be a Zoom presentation by Sarah Goer. Her topic will be “Rules 
and Options of Planned Improv Piecing.”  
 
Adjourned at 11:34 a.m.  
 
Respectfully submitted,  
 
Deanne Meidell, Secretary	
	
	


